Minutes

Decatur Metropolitan Exposition, Auditorium

And Office Building Authority

February 17, 2021
Monthly Board Meeting

I.
Roll Call


Members Present:




Members Absent




Gerard Bauer 
0/69 **

                        Antonio Brown 19/57
Linda Love 5/52






Patrick Murphy 38/172 **
 

Deborah Perry 3/31




David Martin 13/193 

Mike Sotiroff 2/44**
PKay Nuernberger 5/31**
            Helena Buckner 18/43**                                                                        
Based on “Executive Order in Response to COVID-19”, by Governor JB Pritzker on March 16, 2020, that suspended requirements by the OMA that “members of a public body must be physically present”; the following member(s) were present by telephonic access as indicated above by **.  The remanding present member(s) were physically at the meeting.
Top number denotes number of meetings Board Member was absent. Bottom number denotes number of Board Meetings the member could have attended.

Officers and Staff present:



Officers and Staff absent:

Christopher Brodnicki

 

Michael Pritchett
Becky Dulaney

Visitors:


None
The regularly scheduled monthly board meeting was called to order at 8:00 AM by Chairman David Martin. Roll call was taken by Becky Dulaney and the determination was made that a quorum was present. The affirmative vote of at least 5 members is required for the adoption of any ordinance or resolution.  There were no ordinances or resolutions adopted at this meeting. 
II.
Open to Public for Questions or Comments

None
III.
Minutes

Chairman David Martin presented the minutes of the January 20, 2021 Board Meeting.  Gerard Bauer noted that the word “ordinance” needs to be changed to “resolution” in the last sentence of paragraph I on the January 20, 2021 minutes.   Debby Perry made a motion to approve the minutes with this suggested change.  The motion was seconded by Mike Sotiroff.   The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.

IV.
Financial Reports
A. Approval of bills for January 2021. The Board discussed bills (expenses) associated with the operating fund. Mike Sotiroff made a motion that the January 2021 bills be approved for payment. Debby Perry seconded the motion. The Chairman declared the motion passed unanimously.  
B. Review of Financial Statements. Board members discussed revenue and expenses. The Financial Statements for January 2021 will be placed on file.

V.
Closed Session

None

VI.
New Business
      None      

VII.
Old Business 
            None 
VIII.
General Manager’s Report
General Manager, Christopher Brodnicki, reviewed his written report with the Board.  This report, while not detailed herein, was discussed and will be kept on file.  
IX. 
Assistant General Manager’s Report
Assistant General Manager, Michael Pritchett, reported to the Board that we had a starting capacitor fail on the heaters fan motor in the generator room on Tuesday, February 16, 2021.  This allowed the temperature in the generator room to drop below freezing, which caused the fire suppression sprinkler heads to burst, causing water to flood the generator room.  The transfer switches on the generator was shorted out by the water,  causing the generator to start.  Staff had a contractor make repairs to the heater fan, and began drying out the controls for the transfer switches and the generator.  Staff also had the fire suppression company make the repairs to the sprinkler heads.  The fire suppression system and the electrical power was both restored within a few hours of the flooding.  Michael will keep the board updated with the final extent of damage and the cost of repairs at the next board meeting.
X.
Adjournment

There being no further or other business to come before the Board,  Patrick Murphy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Linda Love.  Chairman David Martin declared the motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 8:50 AM.
The next regular scheduled monthly meeting of the Board will begin Wednesday, March   17, 2021, at 8:00 am in the meeting room of the Decatur Civic Center Authority.  






____________________________________







                 Becky Dulaney






           Secretary of the Board
